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DRAFT – 11/01/07
FINAL – 12/13/07
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

November 8, 2007
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Mesquite Elementary School Cafeteria in Mesquite, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Huerta.    

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Supt. Nava reported to the board that Carl Perkins personnel were doing on site visits at the high schools.  The results from that visit should be sent soon.

           Supt. Nava attended the Community breakfast at La Tuna Correctional, one of the items they discussed was that they would be working with four families from the Gadsden District and provide them with Christmas Baskets.

          Supt. Nava informed the Board that in the community of Anthony on December 1, 2007 a community group will be staging a community march at St. Anthony’s center 9:30 p.m. addressing the gang violence problem and promoting curfew for teenagers.  
           The GHS NJROTC performed in honor of Veterans Day.  

           Supt. Nava introduced Tom Garity of the Garity Group, a public relations practice who was speaking on behalf of the Mechanical, Electrical, and Sheet Metal Alliance.  The group works at bringing awareness to middle and high school students of internships in these trades.

           Supt. Nava introduced Sandy Tutor and Ann Steinhoff who two and a half years ago began a project at La Union Elementary with the Future Problem Solving.  The project these students undertook was to promote literacy in the community.  For this projects student review several books of New Mexico writers, a book by Rudolfo Anaya – Santeros Miracle was selected to be given to every third grade student in the State of New Mexico.  This book will also be given to every student at La Union Elementary.  The front of the book has a picture of the FPS students with Governor Richardson.  Ms. The book will have a letter in English and Spanish sent to the parents.  Steinhoff stated that this project will start all over again to select another book.      

	Board President’s Report
Board Member’s Reports 
	B. President Saénz thanked Mrs. Tutor and Ms. Steinhoff for their work with the Santeros Miracle Book.  She also thanked Mr. Petty and the children for their African drum presentation.
C. Board Members: 

     Mr. Castillo thanked Mrs. Phillips for hosting the board meeting.  He congratulated all the teams that have done great and wished them well at the playoffs.
           Mr. Ford concurred with Mr. Castillo.  He thanked the children for their drum presentation. He also gave kudos to the parents, students and staff for their excellent attendance at events such as science and math nights.  He introduced Mr. Diggs, CHS principal who presented the board members with shirts from CHS.  

	 
	       Mrs. Viramontes said how well all of districts sports and academic teams are doing this fall.  More parent involvement is apparent due to the efforts of the Parent Ambassadors.  She thanked the parents for attending these functions. 
     Mrs. Huerta thanked Mrs. Phillips for hosting and Mr. Petty and the children’s drum presentation.  She also thanked Mrs. Tutor and Ms. Steinhoff for their work with promoting literacy and success for our students.  
          

	Student Rep
	      D.  Diana Solis reported that District Leadership Council met with Gary Carruthers and his staff at NMSU assisting them to create a program called Gadsden One on One.  On Saturday some of the students will meet with Supt. Nava and Mr. Ruiloba to start working with the business plan and by-laws.                  Diana was selected as CEO with Dominick Viramontes as CFO and Jessica Minjares as CPO.  

	Personnel Report
	     E.   The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information and no action is required.

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to modify the agenda by moving item 7B. 3rd party benefits Administrator Award to discussion as item 8B.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as amended.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.        

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum – Ana Chavez thanked the Board and Administration for the English only classroom at Mesquite Elementary.

	2004-2005 Audit Report 
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Craig Gibson and Lorena Webb with Dunbar, Broaddus, and Gibson presented the 2004-2005 audit report.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the 2004-2005 Audit Report.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	2006-2007 End of Year Report
	     B.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the 2006-2007 End of Year Report.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Extending the 
School Day
	8.  Discussion Items:

A.   Ms. Saenz expressed her concerns about GISD being the only school district that lets out the students at 2:30.  In order to properly address all the programs and requirements from the PED a half an hour needs to be added so that the students can benefit from this.  Mrs. Viramontes spoke to some parents at the elementary level on their thoughts of adding a half hour to the school day.    Boone Transportation is working on creating a schedule to accommodate added the half hour. 

	3rd Party Benefits Administrator Award
	      B.  Laura Garcia, Associate Supt. for Finance presented the board with information on a 3rd Party Benefits Administrator for taxed deferred plans.  This item will be placed on the December 13, 2007 board meeting. 

	Closed Session     
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:05 p.m.   

	Reconvene in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Huerta made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:05 p.m.    

	Adjourned 
	     Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.                        
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